# **ASCIT Minutes**

#### <u>May 8, 2022</u>

**Officers Present:** Kavya Rajagopalan, Matticus Brown, Katherine Chang, Rachel Ding, & Gabi Twombly

Special Guests: Snigdha Saha

Minutes Taken By: Jonathan Booker

#### Convened at 9:19

#### <u>Kava:</u>

- Kava is purchasing the plaques for the teacher awards
- Try to flesh out a social calendar
- Donuts during finals
- Bylaw updates
  - o Senior class Presidents
    - Res. 1 Sec. 4 Change from 2 to 3 people. The reason why is because 2 may be sufficient but 3 would allow for more diverse perspectives.
    - Shwetha: The responsibility for the coffee house is outdated.
    - Kavya: We can table this until after the transition.
  - Vote: Unanimously approved.
  - Creation of a staff position under the Soc D
    - Kavya: We will draft these amendments throughout the next week.
    - A concerned was raised about not opening up to ug
- Budget finalization
  - $\circ$   $\,$  Decision to table this meeting to the summer.

#### Matticus:

- Alternate interhouse:
  - None were held last week
  - One will be held this coming weekend.
- Potential Event to show off talents (Proposed by Swetha)
- ASCIT Movie night

#### <u>Twombly:</u>

- Asked the question: Does ARC budget come from ASCIT?
- Option advising events
- At-large rep apathy among ug
- Alex Bur has been appointed as ASCIT secretary
- Jennifer Howes is going to be leaving at the beginning of the year
- Student wellness is extremely under staff.

#### <u>Katherine:</u>

- Room picks have been completed.
- Issues with the matriculation handbooks.
- Housing changed from guaranteed housing from 4 years to 2 years with 2021 matriculation year.
- As far as the IHC is aware, everyone who wants housing on campus should get it.
- C3 Report discussion
- Summer room picks 500 people should be on campus; moving into summer rooms is still up in the air.
- Encourage houses to invest in off campus storage
- Interhouses:
  - IHC did not get confirmation until the Wednesday in
  - People need to test on Monday/Wednesday.
- Status of the CRC
  - Incidents go to the deans and not the CRC.
  - Deans have said that incidences are too important or not important at all.
- IHC Appointments
  - Finalized all positions except RevComm chair.
- Dues
  - Presidents will send out info to their houses as of what the guidelines are to be.
  - Houses will have to collect supplemental dues on their own
  - Enforce payment by imposing social probation if they do not pay dues
- Rotation Discussions
  - Gender related concerns with the algorithm.
  - Working out scheduling. Got regular scheduling as opposed to shortened schedule.

#### <u>Rachel</u>

• Transition with Matthew.

### <u>Jonathan</u>

• Updating the ASCIT display case.

## Adjourned at 10:41